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                                                                                           12/10/2006 
 
Dear Praying Friends:  
 
Warm greetings to you all in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ from the Padock's and the 
folks at Capital Hill Baptist Church in Pohnpei.  
 
Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support for us and the Lord's ministry here. We do need 
and greatly appreciate your faithful prayer support for us, for "the effectual fervent prayer of a righteous 
man availeth much." James 5:16. 
 
The youth rally that was hosted by our church a couple of weeks ago went well. There were about l00 or 
more young people that attended the rally from 10 AM to 4 PM that Saturday. Several decisions were 
made for the Lord that day, and we also praise the Lord for the opportunity He gave to our HBBI 
graduates (James, Meriam, and Sonny Jr.) to sow the seed of His Word to these precious souls. The 
Lord also gave them good weather on that day.  
 
Our church folks also participated in the Thanksgiving Sing-inspiration service hosted by Calvary Baptist 
Church. How wonderful it is that our Lord blesses and fills our hearts with joy when we sing praises to 
Him. May we continue to praise Him, honor Him, and glorify Him throughout our lifetime. He is worthy to 
be praised, honored, glorified every day.  
 
Please pray for these families who recently joined our church that the Lord will work in them to continue to 
grow in the Lord. They are Mr.and Mrs. Julio Raymond and their 3 teen-age daughters, Belinda Jebehn 
and her mother and sisters.  We would appreciate very much also your prayers for Lihna's sister, 
Merlihna, her husband Dexter, and their 7 children. Their house and all their belongings burned down this 
past July. They stayed with us for about 2 weeks in September. Merlihna got saved and re-dedicated her 
life to God and was baptized at our church. Her husband Dexter Weital made a decision for salvation this 
past October. They are not staying with us anymore, but they are still coming to our church. Again, pray 
that they will grow in the Lord, and that the Lord will work through all of us at CHBC to help them grow in 
Him.  
 
Our church folks and Sunday school kids are looking forward to and practicing for the Christmas program 
that we will have on Christmas day. As our custom at CHBC we've always have a workship service during 
the evening of Christmas day. May the Lord be lifted up this Christmas and draw many to Him.  
 
Again we thank you and our Lord for your faithful support and prayers. May the abundant grace of our 
Lord Jesus Christ be with you all this Christmas and through out this coming new year.  
 
 
 
Sonny and family.  
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